Minutes of the
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium

Wednesday, April 17, 2013


A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium was held on Wednesday, April 17, 2013 at the Southeast Area Cooperative office in Beresford, South Dakota.  Members present  were:  Tim Rhead, Alcester-Hudson School District; Tom Culver, Avon School District; Tom Rice, Gayville-Volin School District; Larry Johnke, Irene-Wakonda School District; Al Laboranti, Tea Area School District; and Jerry Joachim, Viborg-Hurley School District.  Also present were Jason Selchert, Coordinator; Dave Hutchison, Irene-Wakonda School District; Bonnie Overweg, Dakota Academic; John Fathke, South Central Cooperative;  Lezlie Larsen, Director and Cheryl Johnson, Business Manager, Southeast Area Cooperative.


Larry Johnke called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.


Jerry Joachim moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the minutes of the March 5, 2013 meeting.  All present voted yes.


Tim Rhead moved and Jerry Joachim seconded to approve the financial report and payment of bills.  All present voted yes.


Jerry Joachim moved and Tim Rhead seconded to approve the agenda.  All present voted yes.


Bonnie Overweg reported that e-rate reviews have begun.  Please contact her if you have questions.


Jason Selchert reported that a preliminary budget had been prepared.  This budget does not take training into consideration.  The upgrade of the server will also need to be a consideration.  A discussion was held on the possibility of including those items in the agenda when it is adopted in May.

Jason Selchert also strongly advised schools to pre-register with Mount Marty as this is how they determine when classes will be held.  The system has been running well with just a couple days of problems.  Current teachers have indicated an interest to teach on the system again next year.  A physics teacher will need to be added next year. Summer school and teacher training were discussed.   He also advised on the progress of the system expansion.


A motion was made by Jerry Joachim and seconded by Tom Culver to adjourn the meeting.  All present voted yes.  Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  Next meeting will be scheduled in May in Sioux Falls so the new members can attend.

____________________________________________
_______________________________________

Larry Johnke, President




Cheryl R. Johnson, Business Manager
